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How Friends of Shore Acres Happened Aerial and Gardens — 1986

Album 10 

In 1986, the Communication Arts Group at Southwestern Oregon Community College 
decided to tell the story of Shoreacres and Shore Acres State Park by creating a multi-
image slide show to be shown at the 5th annual Multi-Image Festival in September.  

After the Festival, Shirley Bridgham asked Andy LaTomme, manager at Shore Acres State 
Park, if the park wanted a copy.  He said yes.  Not long after, Andy asked Shirley and her 
husband David if they would like to help start a Friends group – a non-profit corporation 
in association with state parks.  They said yes.
An organizational meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in Room 12 of 
Sumner Hall on the campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance 
were Andy LaTomme, John Bergen, Mike Bodkin, David and Shirley Bridgham, John 
Garner, Marty Giles, George Guthrie, Dick Hansen, Ron Hjort, Tony Mason, and Karen 
Wuethrich.  On that important night, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. in cooperation with 
Shore Acres State Park began a long journey of success.
The Shore Acres Story was shown in slide format to thousands of visitors for years, then 
transferred to VHS tape for easier showing.  In 2006, it was transferred to DVD.  In 2013, 
it was transformed again, this time with additional photos courtesy of Caitlin Day, James 
McDermott, Sunset Bay State Park and the Coos Historical and Maritime Museum.  
Special thanks goes to Phillip Bridgham for rescuing the original sound track.
The program is about Asa Meade Simpson and his son Louis Jerome and the history of 
the magnificent estate that Louis called Shoreacres.  It continues with what Shore Acres 
State Park was like in 1986 when the slide show was created.  
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It’s time to preserve the Friends’ photos and clippings using the following:
Epson Expression 11000XL Scanner•	
Adobe PhotoShop CS-3•	
Adobe InDesign CS-3.•	
Epson Presentation Paper  - Matte•	
Epson Premium Photo Paper - Glossy•	
Epson Stylus Photo R2000 Printer•	

I will also save the album pages as PDF files.  

About the Friends’ Albums
by Shirley Bridgham - 2014
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Note from Shirley Bridgham - September 2014

The following pages (and Albums) are a chronology of the 
efforts of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., but even more than 

that, tell the tale of the enormous support that the Friends have 
enjoyed from our regional communities.

This was a movement whose time had come.  The Oregon 
State Legislature had passed “Enabling” Legislation allowing 
non-profit 501(c)3'organizations to adopt a specific State Park to 
provide educational and interpretive services to its visitors.  Well 
that’s the dry legislative speak for find a core user group that 
loves that park and let it nurture and care for it.

Shore Acres State Park, 13 miles from town, is the touchstone 
that we all bring our friends and visitors to when we want to show off the beauty of the 
Oregon south coast.  There was a built-in and pent-up desire to shower this special place 
with community pride and needed TLC.  Outreach to our communities started with the 
planning sessions with FOSA Board members and volunteers.  Dreaming of what could be, 
planning on now and the future. 

Holiday Lights at Shore Acres is a night time interpretation of the formal English style 
gardens and the reflecting pond at the oriental garden.  Historically, the original Simpson 
mansion built on the bluff at the stone wall, was a Christmas present to Louie Simpson’s wife 
Cassie.  From the very first lighting event we recognized the importance to the communities 
to open the Garden House for our visitors and start building traditions.  After 27 annual 
lightings it thrills me to hear from adults with their young family when they tell us they came 
to see the lights as kids and now they’re bringing their families to grow the tradition.

An important cornerstone to the Holiday Lights tradition is the consistency of our focus 
on major themes.  We have stayed true to who we are and where we’re at, interpreting the 
gardens with flower-lights, sculptures that are inspired by what’s found in the gardens as well 
as many marine related sculptures.  The Garden House is beautifully decorated with an old 
time (Simpson era) theme that fits this historic gardener’s cottage.

There are those certainties in life - like the tide at our ocean’s shore, the Bay and its 
tributaries - migrating geese, and the Holiday Lights at Shore Acres.  When I see or hear 
a migrating flock of Canadian Geese I get an itch I can only scratch by stringing lights at 
Shore Acres.

You will see as you turn these pages that the secret sauce has always been to engage our 
community, give credit and ownership where deserved, and always try to improve this place 
that we all love. 

Note from David Bridgham - September 2014
Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. was founded on
December 4, 1986.
1st annual year Dec. 4, 1986 - Aug. 31, 1987

1st Birthday - Dec. 4, 1987
1st Christmas Lights - Dec. 11, 1987

2nd annual Year - Sept. 1, 1987 - Aug. 31, 1988
2nd Birthday - Dec. 4, 1988

. . . and so on.  The annual year runs from September 
of one year to the end of August of the next year.

What an amazing journey it has been for David and me since 1986.  Little did we know 
when we, the Friends, decided to bring more attention to Shore Acres State Park, by 

stringing some lights to celebrate Christmas in 1987, we would begin an awesome adventure 
that continues to this day.

So many volunteers, so many supporters, so many visitors, such a great board of 
directors, and always so much excellent cooperation from park managers, rangers and staff - 
all combine to make Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. one of the most successful non-profit Co-ops 
in the state of Oregon.

All these years, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. has been truly blessed to remain an all-
volunteer organization.  It has made it possible to accomplish so many interpretive and 
physical development projects at Shore Acres.  Visit our Information & Gift Center and pick 
up one of our membership brochures and you will find an extensive list.

I’ve been privileged to create and produce our slide shows, DVDs, and Newsletters 
and Journals.  Not to mention, designing the lights display and seeing it come together like 
theater every season.  Yes, it’s a lot of work, but it’s also a lot of fun.  David has the challenge 
of designing and producing new sculptures and maintaining the old ones.  When we read the 
comments in the guest books, we always get enthused to start the next season.

This year, I’m starting a project to preserve the Friends’ archives in physical albums  — 
this is the first album — backed up in  a digital format for easy viewing by many.  We have 
many photos, news clippings and other materials that will be included in the albums.

As I’ve started going through the archives, I’m reminded of how FoSA has grown and 
prospered in order to help Shore Acres State Park, Sunset Bay State Park and Cape Arago 
State Park.  What a great reminder of why we do what we do.  Our hope is that in the future, 
others will experience and enjoy the same opportunities.  
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Founded December 4, 1986

“The purpose of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
is to participate in interpretive, educational,

and physical development programs
with Sunset Bay Management Unit.”

FoSA Bylaws
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Friends of Shore Acres
December 4, 1986 
Minutes - page 2

It was decided the scope of the organization would be discussed when bylaws were 
presented for adoption at a later meeting.

There was discussion about membership in general, voting vs. non-voting membership 
and graduated membership fees.  Action on this was deferred until a later meeting.

A collection was taken to cover the cost of the incorporation fee.  A total of $13.00 was 
collected from the group.

It was proposed and approved that Mike Bodkin act as initial incorporator for the Friends.
Additional discussion about the purpose of the Friends took place. It was felt that the 

purposes stated in the articles of incorporation should be broad enough to allow the group 
to participate in a broad range of activities, including physical development in the park.

The agenda for the next meeting was discussed.  It was decided that bylaws and the 
setting of goals for the group would take up most of the meeting. The board was asked to 
be prepared to discuss possible goals and committee assignments for that meeting.  Dick 
Hansen was selected to lead the discussion on bylaws.

Andy LaTomme was asked to bring a copy of his park's master plan to assist in 
coordinating the goals of the Friends with those of State Parks.  He was also asked to 
prepare a draft set of bylaws, based on those used by existing cooperating associations, to 
be mailed to board members before the next meeting.

Andy LaTomme was asked to prepare a press release announcing the formation of the 
Friends with special mention of Mike Bodkin's contribution.

Karen Wuethrich was asked to prepare minutes of the meeting.
The date for a second meeting was set for January 13, 1987.  Shirley Bridgham was asked 

to arrange for a meetlng room at SWOCC.  The suggestion was made that the board consider 
a fixed meeting date, e.g., the second Tuesday of each month.  It was felt that this was a 
good idea, but no action was taken.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Wuethrich

FRIENDS OF SHORE ACRES
ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

MINUTES

A meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in room 12 of Sumner Hall on the 
campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance were Andy LaTomme, 
John Bergen, George Guthrie, Karen Wuethrich, Marty Giles, Ron Hjort, Mike Bodkin, John 
Garner, Shirley Bridgham, David Bridgham, Dick Hansen and Tony Mason.  Andy LaTomme 
opened the meeting by giving background information about the establishment of non-
profit corporations in association with state parks.

Mike Bodkin reviewed the legal steps necessary to establish a corporation and to certify 
it as tax-exempt under federal and state laws: fees to be paid, legal liability of corporation 
members and the formation of an initial board of directors.

Discussion followed on the details of the above presentations.  The group agreed that 
a preliminary date of June, 1987 was a goal for establishing the tax-exempt status of the 
organization and that the group should forego any solicitation of funds until this status has 
been obtained.

Those present introduced themselves to the group and completed a sign-up sheet with 
their names and addresses. Each person was asked if he or she desired to serve on the initial 
board of directors.  All except Andy LaTomme, Ron Hjort, Karen Wuethrich and Mike Bodkin 
responded "yes."

Some discussion followed about the number of state park employees to be allowed 
to serve on the board at any one time.  It was generally agreed that no more than 1/4 of 
the board should be composed of state park employes, however formal action on this was 
deferred until bylaws are adopted.  It was agreed that the Sunset Bay State Park district 
manager would serve as a non-voting member of the board.  There was some discussion 
about this and it was understood and agreed that the group would not undertake any 
projects without the approval of the district park manager or his designee.

Nominations were opened for chairman.  Dick Hansen and John Bergen were nominated 
and declined.  John Garner was nominated and unanimously elected.  He conducted the 
balance of the meeting.

A motion to name the organization the "Friends of Shore Acres, Inc," was proposed, 
seconded and passed.

Mike Bodkin was named to act as legal agent for the Friends of Shore Acres (hereafter 
referred to as the "Friends") and was thanked for his work thus far.  Discussion followed 
regarding the purposes of the Friends as required for the incorporation papers. 

Mike Bodkin stated that he would use wording from a similar organization’s application 
and that he expected the incorporation papers would be returned by the next meeting.



Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Annual Year - September 1, 1996 - August 31, 1997
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Celebration Potluck Dessert and Annual Meeting - September 17, 1996
Bureau of Land Management (BLM) Conference Room

Highlights  of the Minutes –  (Original on File)

(L-R) Richard ‘Dick’ Van Natta-FoSA President 1995-96; George 
Guthrie, Jr.-FoSA Founder and Board Member;  Betty Renner-Bay 
Area Bonsai Society; Merrie Holbert-Bay Area Artists Association

Dick Van Natta
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Reconition Awards

Following a special treat of many “Potluck” desserts, 
President Dick Van Natta called the meeting to order at 

7:30 pm and welcomed about 60 Friends and guests.
The new video “Gardens Above the Waves” was shown 

and enthusiastically received by all present.
David Bridgham gave a report on all the activities and 

accomplishments of the organization during the past 
year, commenting especially about the new rose bushes, 
additional electrical installation, 60 new parking spaces, all 
made possible by the efforts and funding of the Friends. 
“It has been a busy year,” he said.

Recognition awards were presented by David and 
Shirley to many organization and individuals who either provided substantial 
financial donations or participated in the various activities and work parties during 
the year.

Announcement was made that coupons for parking during Holiday Lights in 
1996 will be offered to those doing volunteer work during the season.

Mike Vaughan gave a report on the status of the installation of the new 
fountain.  He expects it to be completed and operating during December.

David Bridgham, on behalf of the Nominating Committee, stated that the 
terms of Directors George Guthrie and Shirley Bridgham are expiring.  George has 
declined to serve for an additional term.  In addition, Charles Kocher and Gerry 
Livingston are relocating to Brookings and are resigning from the Board.
Al Aslakson and Doris and Bob Emmett resigned earlier this year.  David therefore 
presented the nomination of Shirley Bridgham for an additional 3-year term, and 
recommended election of proposed new Directors: Winnie Pitsenberger, Barbara 
Taylor, Charles Lembke and Kay Valois for a term of 3 years expiring in September, 
1999.  On motion of Bob Laird, seconded by Kenn Kennedy, the proposed slate 
were unanimously elected.

The Annual Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Georganna Casey, Secretary

Artistic Groups: Bay Area Artists Association, Heddles & Treadles Weavers 
and Spinners, South Coast Wood Carvers
Flower Organizations: Bay Area Bonsai Society, Pacific Orchid Society, 
Southern Oregon Dahlia Society, Southwestern Oregon Rhododendron 
Society, Sunset Branch of the American Fuchsia Society, Oregon Daffodil Society
Garden Improvements: Jim’s Water Gardening Jim Purcell; Water Lilies; 
Downs by the Pond, George & Loretta Downs and La Doll Shannon Family 
and Friends, Corvallis; “Old Garden Roses” Garden
Service Organizations: Coos Bay/North Bend Rotary Club; Coos Bay 
Volunteer Firefighters; North Bend Volunteer Firefighters



Board Meeting, Dahlias and Memorial Fountain
Board Meeting - September 17, 1996

Bureau of Land Management (BLM) Conference Room
Highlights  of the Minutes –  (Original on File)

President Dick Van Natta called the meeting to order at 
8:30 pm immediately following the Annual Meeting
Directors Present: David and Shirley Bridgham, 

Georganna Casey, Ellen Garner, Charles Lembke, Gregg 
Nelson, Mary Novak, Winnie pitsenberger, Bob and Betty 
Renner, Terry Richards, Carl Siminow and Dick Van Natta.  
Directors excused: Jo Hower, Barbara Taylor and Kay Valois.  
Guests: Andy LaTomme, Larry Becker and Mike Vaughan.

On behalf of the Nominating Committee, David 
nominated the following to serve until the next Annual 
Meeting: President- Bob Renner, President Elect-Gregg 
Nelson, Secretary-Georganna Casey, Treasurer-Barbara 
Taylor, Immediate Past President-Dick Van Natta.  With no 
further nominations, Carl moved to cast a unanimous ballot.  

Shirley seconded and the motion carried.
Dick passed the gavel to Bob Renner, who thereafter presided over the meeting.
Minutes of the August 13, 1996 approved as submitted. MSP David/Carl
Financial Reports accepted as submitted.  MSP Georganna/Dick
Total Cash Assets: $54,654.63
Old Business - Mike Vaughan presented a time table of how the fountain work is 

expected to progress.  Work has been started.
New Business - OPRD Conference: Registration forms available; Shirley will 

forward completed forms with the necessary registration fees.
Andy LaTomme said State Parks are still preparing to close at least some of the 

parks in December.
Shirley stated that Sunset Magazine will have an article about Shore Acres in its 

December issue.;
With no further business, the Board Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Georganna Casey, Secretary

Bob Renner

The Memorial Fountain, designed by Michael Vaughan, is expected 
to be completed by the end of November, in time for the opening 
of the Holiday Lights.  Concrete work will be done by Greg Brock 
Construction; brick and tile work by Larry Nichols; masonry by Larry 
Nichols and Stuart Richardson.  Electrical work will be done by Archie 
Crozier, Reese Electric.

At Shore Acres Gardens, dazzling dahlias delight visitors every Autumn.



More Positive Publicity and October Meeting
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - September 30, 1996

A Powerful Partnership

Since 1986

Board Meeting - October 8, 1996
Bureau of Land Management (BLM) Conference Room

Highlights  of the Minutes –  (Original on File)

President-Elect Gregg Nelson called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm
Directors Present: Gregg Nelson, David and Shirley Bridgham, Barb Taylor, 

Chuck Lembke, Dick Van Natta, Kay Valois, Winnie Pitsenberger, Carl Siminow, 
Ellen Garner.  Directors Excused: Bob Renner, Mary Novak, Georganna Casey, 
Terry Richards.  Visitors: George Guthrie, Karen Wuethrich

Minutes of the September 17 Annual Meeting and Board Meeting approved •	
as submitted. MSP Shirley/Barb
Financial Report: Accepted; Total Cash Assets: $50,231.39•	
Budget 1996-97 presented in September was accepted.•	

Old Business: 
David reported on the annual meeting and the three kinds of meetings the •	
Friends have tried - meeting, picnic, and dinner, all with varying degrees of 
success.  This year’s potluck dessert was very successful.
Ellen reported that the Information and Gift Center is trying to get more •	
locally produced merchandise with many new items ordered for holiday sales.
Dahlia Daze and Orchid Day were successful.•	
Memorial Fountain - Expected to be ready for Holiday Lights•	

New Business:
Holiday Lights: Preview 10/27; Open Thanksgiving 10/28 thru New Year’s Day.•	
State Parks Report: George said the Rose Society will send a bill for the •	
new irrigation system for the roses.  The Rose Society is asking the Friends 
to pay up to a $1,000 for roses in the east rose circle.  Motion to approve 
expenditure, which is in the approved budget.  MSP Shirley/Ellen
Cider Spice project: David volunteered to deliver apple juice, etc. to the •	
Presbyterian Church on Oct. 25 at 9:00 am and deliver the completed spice 
to Vend West on Oct. 26.
State Parks Co-op Conference to be held in Coos Bay, Oct. 18-20.  There will •	
be display tables and a silent auction, which will include a night flight over 
the Holiday Lights.

With no further business, the Board Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Shirley Bridgham, Director



Oregon Parks & Recreation Co-op Conference

SightSeeing at Shore Acres State Park

Friends of Shore Acres Display Friends of Sumpter Valley Dredge

The annual Oregon Parks and Recreation 
Department’s Conference was held in 

Coos Bay.  A special highlight of the Conference 
was the announcement of the winners of the 
L.L. Stewart Volunteer Service Award given 
for contributions to the Oregon Parks and 
Recreation Department’s “Friends” association 
throughout the state.

History of the Award:  L.L. “Stubb” Stewart was 
the first recipient of this award.  Stewart is a 
member of the Oregon Parks and Recreation 
Commission and, before appointment to the 
Commission, served over 30 years as a charter 
member of the former State Parks Advisory 
Committee.  His years of service are the standard 
by which others will be judged in the future.  In 
1992, he established a trust fund to continue this 
award program.

L. L. Stewart Award
Celebrating Excellence 

in Volunteer Service 
in Oregon Parks and 

Recreation Department 
Cooperating Associations

October 16-18, 1996



Volunteers Receive L. L. Stewart Awards 

L-R - L.L. “Stub” Stewart, Shirley Bridgham, David Bridgham, and Bob Meinen, 
Director, Oregon Parks & Recreation Department

David and Shirley Bridgham of Friends of Shore Acres, Coos Bay – Life 
Service Award –  The Bridghams are founding members of the group, which 

formed in 1986.  Each has served as president of the Friends’ board.  Shirley 
has also served as treasurer and newsletter editor.  As co-chairs of the holiday 
lights display since its beginning in 1987, the two have guided growth of the 
event from 6,000 lights viewed by 9,000 visitors the first year, to 150,000 lights 
seen by nearly 70,000 visitors in 1995.  They have accomplished the project by 
“connecting with the community” to tap the resources of 1,300 volunteers who 
string lights, bake cookies, greet visitors, and sing carols.

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - November 1, 1996

Steve Gobat of Friends of Yaquina Lighthouses, Newport –  Inspiration 
Award –  Steve led efforts to expand the organization to include Yaquina Head 
Lighthouse managed by BLM.

Kay Shindler of Friends of Historical Champoeg near Newberg –  Inspiration 
Award –  Kay served as president at a critical time, providing leadership that 
improved the group’s finances.

Lowell Jones of Friends of Collier State Park, North of Klamath Falls –  
Dedication Award – Lowell, an active supporter of the park for 48 years, helping 
to analyze and procure logging equipment and displays for the park’s outdoor 
logging museum.

Janet Nagele of Friends of Tryon Creek State Park near Lake Oswego 
–  Rising Star Award –  During only five months of membership, Janet took a 
leadership role in presenting an in-serve day for teachers, led tour groups, and 
served as front desk receptionist.

Yaquina Bay Coast Guard Station, Newport –  Partnership Award 
–  The station was instrumental in relighting the Yaquina Bay Lighthouse in 
Newport and having it recognized as an official aid to navigation.  Coast Guard 
personnel helped furnish the lighthouse, provided interpretive displays and 
assisted with a centennial celebration. 



Friends of Shore Acres Journal - Summer/Fall 1996

The time has come . . .
by Shirley and David Bridgham, Founders and Board Members, Friends of Shore Acres

As we plan the 10th annual Holiday 
Lights and Open House, we now 

know that our visitors will have to 
pay the $3 per vehicle parking fee.  A 
fee waiver at Shore Acres cannot be 
justified with the Oregon Parks and 
Recreation Department facing employee 
layoffs and possible closure of many of 
its parks, including some here on the 
south coast.

We are overjoyed that Shore Acres 
is not slated for closure.  We also 
believe this is an opportunity for holiday 
lights visitors to help our favorite park.

We feel it’s critical that our 
members and supporters understand 
the problems facing Oregon State Parks.

As many of you know, Friends of 
Shore Acres, Inc. has provided many 
different kinds of services and projects 
for Shore Acres over the last 10 years.  
However, most of these projects have 
been for park enhancement, not 
operating expenses.  Our Mission - “to 
participate in interpretive, educational, 
and physical development programs . . 
.” will continue.  For example, this Fall, 
the long awaited memorial fountain will 
be installed in the same location as the 
garden’s former fountain.

The parking fee will help keep Shore 
Acres – and possibly several other 
south coast parks – open.  The fee is 
separate from holiday lights donations.  
Your contributions will still be used 
for the Holiday Lights event and other 
enhancement projects for Shore Acres.

Coos Bay/North Bend
Traditional Holiday 

is the theme of the 10th 
Annual Holiday Lights at 
Shore Acres State Park, 
which begins Nov. 28 and 
runs through Jan. 1.

An open house is held 
in the original gardener’s 
cottage, built in 1906, 
every night from 4-10 p.m.  
Refreshments, including 
homemade cookies, apple 
cider, cranberry punch 
and coffee, are available 
for a free-will donation.

According to Shirley 
Bridgham, Friends of 
Shore Acres, the lights 
will be turned on at 4 
p.m. each evening and 
the best time to visit the 
park is at 4 p.m. to watch 
as the daylight turns to 
darkness.

This year, 25,000 lights, 
including miniature 
“snow” lights have 
been added, bringing 
total number of lights 
in the park to around 
175,000.  Also new are 
light sculptures of flying 
pelicans and jelly fish, 
as well as lighting for a 
just-completed memorial 
fountain.

Close to 175,000 colored lights transform the grounds 
at Shore Acres State Park near Coos Bay into a magical 
fairyland from Nov. 28 through Jan. 1.  Staff members say 
the best time to visit the park is just after 4 p.m. when the 
lights are turned on each evening.

Photo by Jackie Schlaf

The Register Guard, October 24, 1996

In addition to traditional 
Christmas-colored lights, 
teal, hot pink and purple 
lights are used in the 
sculpture displays of life-
sized whales and other sea 
creatures.  Colored lights 
also outline hedges, bushes 
and the gardener’s cottage 
in the formal garden areas 
of the park.

As  this is a walking tour, 
Bridgham recommends 
that visitors dress warmly.  
Temperatures usually range 
in the 40s and 50s during 
December.  

Umbrellas are available in 
the gift shop for people to 
borrow in case it rains.

Shore Acres State Park 
is located about 12 miles 
southwest of Coos Bay/
North Bend.  As it is a day-
use fee park, parking costs 
$3 per vehicle.  For more 
information, call the park 
office at 541-888-3732 or 
David and Shirley Bridgham 
at 541-756-5401.

We still 
have dreams.  
Think about a 
replica of the 
first Simpson 
mansion as a 
visitor center 
on the bluff . . 
. completion of 
the year ‘round 
garden night 
lightscaping 
. . . a new 
greenhouse or arboretum . . . a new 
entry into the formal garden . . . the 
possibilities are endless.

We have not forgotten our holiday 
volunteers and financial supporters.  
They will receive complimentary parking 
coupons for the Holiday Lights display, 
based on their level of support.

Also, a 1996 or 1997 annual parking 
permit will admit your vehicle for free.  
The 1997 permit will be available in late 
November  New and renewing members 
of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., will 
receive a $5 discount off the 1997 permit.

We hope the Oregon Legislature 
and Oregonians will find a source of 
stable funding for the Oregon Parks 
and Recreation Department.  It’s long 
overdue.  In the meantime, we need to 
help our beloved parks.

After all, without our beautiful Shore 
Acres Gardens, we couldn’t “do lights” 
to continue this wonderful community 
tradition. 

Beautiful Begonias

[Reformatted for this album]



Cookies are Baking at North Bend and Marshfield High Schools

Cooky bakers at North Bend High School.  Seated (L-R) Kate Gigler, Ella Mae Stuart, 
Chair.  Second row (L-R) Jane Gigler, Alberta Esch, Pearl Groves, Helen Shefstad, Linda 
Gault (Head Cook). Maxine McKenzie.  Back row (L-R) Vandy Vanderpool, Lori Teriberry, 
Angie Worral, Kelly Giddings, Lois Winn, Jean Sorenson, Patty Curtis, RuthEllen Melton

Shirley Champagne

Pearl Groves has helped with cookies since we began!

Kay ValoisDeb Taylor

Thanks to all of our Valiant Volunteers!



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - October 28, 1996

Getting the Word Out . . .



Holiday Lights Setup Starts

(L-R) Carol Ventgen and Donna Smith(L-R) Donna Smith and Shirley Champagne

L-R) Kathi Netter, Jessica Roach, KC RoachDavid Bridgham & Grandson Adam ReedBill MaultKent and Ethel Ferris



Palm tree is high and difficult!

Orca is a huge challenge.

(L-R) Frank Smith and Mike Perkins set the stage.

Holiday Lights Setup Continues

The height of the Garden House – No Problem!

Hanging lights on the Information & Gift Center

North Bend and Coos Bay Fire and Rescue VolunteersSue Ehrman

Fred Ehrman

Tote the lights, build a stage, 
light a whale, check the lights, 
and go where others won’t go!



Holiday Lights In the Garden House

Antique toy car and a rocking horse in the child’s bedroom

Julia Means, Don Todd and Ken Means get  the 
rocking horse upstairs, not an easy task.

Twin old-fashioned Christmas trees fram the window.

Carl Siminow sets up sound system.

Garden House Theme - An Old-Fashioned Holiday

Table is set for Bed & Breakfast.

Child’s bedroom upstairs.

Robynn Reed - Chair  *  Adam Reed  *  Aurora Watson  *  Barbara 
Bernheisel  *  Cappy Klein  *  Carl Siminow  *  Carol Todd  *  
Checkerberry’s, Carolyn Tecube  *  D & N Furniture, Norma and 
Dave Frost, Garth Frost  *  Dayton Hughes  *  Deloris Bellas  *  
Don Todd  *  Hilda Anderson  *  John McKeown  *  Julia Means  *  
Julie Reed  *  Kathy Hutchinson  *  Ken Means  *  Marion Harris 
Custom Lamp Shades  *  Mike Reed  *  Sharon and George Bessey  
*  Tanya Anderson  *  Treasures-Lynn Rogers/Q. Bevacqua  *  
Zyta Construction, Joan and Pete Zyta

Decorators and Donors



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - November 10, 1996

The Memorial Fountain, designed by Michael Vaughan, is expected to 
be completed by the end of November, in time for the opening of the 
Holiday Lights.  Concrete work by Greg Brock Construction; brick and tile 
work by Larry Nichols; masonry by Larry Nichols and Stuart Richardson 
and electrical work by Archie Crozier, Reese Electric. 

Memorial Fountain’s “Curing” Stage

Success! – See The World story, November 10.



Regional Recognition



Local Recognition
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 1, 1996



John McKeown

Luis Velasquez

John McKeown

Luis Velasquez

From Dusk to Dark – Amazing



On The Scene – Entertainers and Hosts

Host team from Reedsport’s Umqua Discovery Center Roger Hunt of the Coos Bay/North Bend Rotary Club encourages visitors to 
sign the guest book.

Lost River Band plays in the twilight. First Presbyterian Church, North Bend sings carols.



Penny Wallace, owner of a bed and breakfast in Brookings, 
won the B&B at Shore Acres.  She gave it to two of her own 

house guests, Mike and Nadine Tryngstad.  Because of the stormy 
weather — we had to close the park at 8:30 New Years’s Eve — 
they didn’t come to stay until a couple days after New Year’s.  They 
wrote the following in our guest book:

Gorgeous! Thank you, David and Shirley, for being so good to us!  
And thanks to Penny Wallace and you two, we had a perfect start 
of the new year!  God bless you!!

Mike and Nadine Tryngstad

Story of the Bed and Breakfast

Mike and Nadine Tryngstad

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 24, 1996

10th Annual Season Coming to a Close



Holiday Lights 1996 – Recap

Stormy weather and 
the wettest month 

on record in many, many 
years reduced the number 
of visitors to the Holiday 
Lights and Open House 
at Shore Acres.  However, 
those who braved the 
nasty weather and the 
lucky ones who came 
on one of the rare, cold, 
clear nights loved the 175,000 sparkling lights display and the warmth and 
hospitality in beautifully decorated garden house. 

 “The most Christmas we’ve seen in one place,” said someone from 
Coos Bay.  “The best yet - fairyland and heaven in one!” said a visitor from 
Medford.

We did not have the 70,000 visitors of 1995, but we did have nearly 
47,000, which is incredible when you consider the weather and the roads.  On 
some days and nights, the Coos Bay/North Bend area was almost marooned!

In spite of everything, the guest books show visitors from 25 countries, 
6 continents, 46 states, 2 U.S. territories, 172 Oregon towns and cities, 48 
Washington towns and cities, and 139 California towns and cities.  More than 
30 large groups signed in and 83 visitors bought bed and breakfast tickets (5 
from California, Washington, and Massachusetts!).

Our guest consumed more than 30,000 cookies and 17,000 cups of apple 
cider (we used 70 cases of frozen apple juice), cranberry punch, and coffee.

And our concern about the parking fee proved to be unfounded when an 
estimated 3,000 people came  the night after Thanksgiving.  More people car 
pooled and they were as generous as ever, in fact donations per person went 
up slightly.

More than 1,300 volunteers made this community tradition a reality.  A 
huge thanks to all who helped!

The Friends of Shore Acres and Shore Acres State Park look forward to 
many more years of a display that all of us can be proud of. 

Promises Delivered . . .

A Bigger Display
At least 175,000 lights, •	
maybe more!
New •	 Lighted Memorial 
Fountain in the formal 
garden
New Landscaping Lights•	  
will illuminate shrubs on 
the west side of the west 
walkway in the formal 
garden.

Lights Sculptures
Pelicans flying (•	 new)
Jellyfish (•	 new)
Shore Acres cranes/herons•	
Life-size leaping Orca •	
whale
Life-size spouting Gray •	
Whale
Larger-than-life flowers •	
(tulips, rhododendron, 
rose and dahlia)
Dungeness crab•	
Sea star•	
See urchin•	
Sea anemone•	
Sea horse•	
Octopus•	
Kelp•	



New Year – New Challenges
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - March 13, 1997THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - March 8, 1997

Simpson Reef and Shell Island



Pond cleaning  . . . what can be said about 
it that hasn’t been said already?  All you 

need to do is find a pond and clean it out.  In 
this case finding the pond is always easy – it’s 
always there, every year, waiting for us.

Cleaning the pond is a lot like cleaning your 
bathtub.  You take out all the toys, get out the 
scrubbers, use a lot of energy getting rid of the 
scum, and rinse it out when you’re done so it’s 
ready to fill up again.

Except the pond is a lot bigger than your 
bathtub.  Instead of toys, you take out the fish 

and clean around the cranes and water lilies.  
The scrubbers are shop brooms and shovels, and you rinse it out with fire 
hoses.  But when you’re done, like your tub, you can fill it up again and it 
looks much better.

But you usually don’t invite a few dozen people over to share the 
experience of cleaning your bathtub with you.

by Gregg Nelson, Pesident-Elect, Friends of Shore Acres
Where’s the Rubber Ducky?

Hopefully, you also clean out your tub more than once a year.  
Otherwise, it might take a few friends to help you out, like it does 
with the garden pond.

It’s easy to find enough people to help clean out the pond.  This 
has become a tradition at the BLM.

Some BLM employees and their families have been volunteering 
for this every year since we first got involved, back in 1989.  In fact, 
people apologize when they’ve made other plans, and can’t wallow 
around in the muck and slime.

The Friends of Shore Acres appreciate those who helped with 
this year’s effort.  Steve, William and Karen Fowler; Larry Mangan; 
Dotti and Ray Orazem; Dennis, Mary, Nicole and Aaron Graham; 
Jon, Theadora and Charlotte Menten; MacKenzie Marineau; Malorie 
Little; Gregg and Travis Nelson; John Higgins; Frank Price; Phillip 
and Caleb Torgerson; Meredith, Dana and Maranda Childs; Terry 
Richards; Emmett Courtright; Chris and Zoe McAlear; Rob Renner; 
and Luis Velasquez (photographer).  



Late winter/early spring on the Oregon coast in 
general and Shore Acres in particular is a study in 

climatic contrasts. 
On one hand, daffodils and crocus are showing 

by February, the grass is growing green and lush, 
and longer days with spells of sunny, mild weather 
conspire to lure you out.  As often as not, however, 
once you’re out, “old man winter” sneaks up behind, 
says, “gotcha,” and rains, hails, and blows harsh 
meteorological reality on your tender spring dreams.  
Oh well . . .

 It’s also a given in early spring that roses don’t 
look their best.  Either they’re semi-dormant with 

bedraggled wind blasted foliage 
from winter storms or they’re just 
neatly shorn and sawn stubs like 
ours are, thanks to the help of 
the Rose Society.  In either case, 
south coast roses (like south coast 
gardeners) just have to mark time, 
awaiting warmer, better days.

Now that those days have come, 
you might like to check out the Old 
Garden Roses planting on the west 
side of the front rose garden – the 
garden with the large rose circles 
near the entrance.

Old Garden Roses (OGRs) are 
just that - those rose varieties 
cultivated before “modern” hybrid 
teas, grandifloras, and such became 
popular earlier in this century.

While it’s impossible to 
generalize about such a large and 
varied group, OGRs have some 
special qualities of interest to 
today’s gardens and gardeners. 

by George Cuthrie, Head Gardener, Shore Acres
Worth the Wait

Ballerina is one OGR

Old Garden Roses planting on the west side of the front rose garden

Practically, they tend to be somewhat more disease resistant and 
easy to care for.  Aesthetically, OGRs can be a delight because they often 
possess the intense rose scent that everybody associates with roses 
traditionally but so often muted or just plain gone from modern roses.  
Last but not least, OGRs often have incredibly sensuous grande dame 
names that can tip off or trip up your tongue like Mme Hardy, Louise Odier, 
Felicity Parmentier names redolent  of the 19th century country estate 
drawing rooms and the “beau monde”/High society of the gilded age.  
However, OGRs tend not to have the extended bloom seasons of current 
types.  So, often after an intense flowering in early to mid-summer, you 
may be left with only fond memories for the rest of the season.

It was to “correct” this perceived short-coming that English rose guru 
David Austin created a new line of roses.  Called “David Austin Roses” 
(catchy name, huh?) here in the states, varieties like Mary Rose and Wise 
Portia attempt to combine the best of both worlds – hardiness, scent, and 
long flowering.

Our new planting features all of the above and more and should 
provide an excellent opportunity to experience both the old and the new 
of roses. 



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - May 9, 1997THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - May 8, 1997THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - May 6, 1997

More Publicity About Funding

South Cove at Cape Arago
“A favorite viewpoint”



Rhododendron Sunday / Mother’s Day – May 11, 1997

Artist from the Bay Area Artists Association

Sunny Skies, Artists, Rhody Experts, Weavers, Spinners and the new Memorial Fountain

Weaving demonstration in the sunny side yard

Heddles and Treadles weavers and spinners in the Garden House Memorial Fountain, designed by Michael Vaughan completed November, 1996



Cape Arago Highway – Important to South Coast Tourism
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - June 11, 1997



Rose Sunday / Father’s Day – June 15, 1997
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - June 11, 1997

Marion Babcock serves cookies and punch.

George Guthrie, Jay Dow and Ray Duskin 
answer questions about growing roses.

Wood carvers in the Garden House



Where’s the Mansion?
Archaeological “Dig” to find L. J. Simpson’s First Mansion – July, 1997



Goal: Build an Interpretive Center/Restaurant at the Site

We hope 
to build 

an interpretive 
center/restaurant 
in the style of L. 
J. Simpson’s first 
mansion.  Stephen 
Dow Beckham, in 
cooperation with 
Henry Kunowski of 
Oregon State Parks 
and the Historic 
Preservation Office 
are working on his 
report 0 ?The First 
Simpson House, 
1907-1921: Shore 
Acres State Park.  
Dave Brauner 
of Oregon State 
University directed 
the “dig.”



Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Continued in Album 11:

Annual Year - September 1, 1997 - August 31, 1998

Album 10 - Completed April 27, 2018
Book and PDF Versions

Content Sources  - FoSA Photos, Publicity 
Clippings, Friends’ Quarterly Journals

Summer/Fall 1996 and Autumn 1997
More Information:

www.shoreacres.net – Journal/Newsletters 


